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Subject: FW: [External]  Overlook to Alessandro bridge connection

From: <hapyjaq@charter.net> 
Date: November 4, 2015 at 2:15:40 PM PST 
To: "'pdavis@riversideca.gov'" <pdavis@riversideca.gov> 
Subject: [External]  Overlook to Alessandro bridge connection 

Good Afternoon Councilman Davis,  

     I recently received an email notification regarding a meeting that was going to take place 
regarding November 17th and the Overlook to Alessandro potential connection. I will not be able 
to attend the meeting so I thought it best to voice my concerns to you. I have resided in the 
Alessandro Heights community for 14 years in the area of Bradley and Westgate. I have certainly 
seen it change over the years, especially in respects to traffic.  
     I have great concerns over the connection of Overlook to Alessandro and the traffic my 
community as a result would be left to deal with. There is no doubt that when you look at 
Overlook Pkwy from Washington that is was built to handle volumes of vehicles. However, once 
connected to Alessandro only Overlook Pkwy would be able to manage the traffic not the 
subsidiary streets extending from it. Drivers will use side streets to cut thru trying to find 
alternative routes in an attempt to avoid traffic jams or believe a residential street route is faster. 
This would funnel traffic to my neighborhood along Bradley as well as Hawarden. The Pulte 
housing community connecting Kingdom Drive from Overlook to Bradley has already increased 
traffic, not to mention the housing community built at the East end of Bradley.  
     Washington St would have a huge increase of traffic to the North and South. It is not built to 
manage the amount of traffic the Overlook/Alessandro connection would create.  Victoria 
intersections would also see an increase in vehicles. It currently backs up at the four way stops as 
it is. If connected Overlook would be as busy as Van Buren Boulevard eventually. Regardless if 
you try to improve Washington or extend Overlook westerly to Madison and the 91. I realize you 
likely receive lots of complaints regarding traffic in the City and the difficulty to get across town 
and how busy Alessandro is. I just do not see creating the Overlook/Alessandro connection being 
the answer. If the bridge is approved I will end up selling my house and having to move because 
I could not tolerate the increase traffic of such proportion. I enjoy my neighborhood the way it is. 
This community does not need an easier access. With progress and change is sacrifice. Please 
don't sacrifice my community for it.  

Jackie Williams 
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